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From the Clerk: 

 

 

Our RITA revenue accounts for 90% of our total revenue for the year in the General 
Fund. This is the money we use to pay all of our general bills, salaries, and medical costs. 
 

Over the last seven years, we have controlled our spending, while continuing to make our 
Village a better place to live. In 2016, we voted to increase our taxes from 2% to 2.5% in 
order to have enough money to invest in projects, replace outdated equipment, update 
our infrastructure, pay off our debt, and still have a healthy bank account to fall back on 
in case of emergencies.  
 

We are financially solvent moving into 2017.  At the beginning of this year, we had 1.2 
million dollars in the bank after we paid all of our bills, and closed the year. We recently 
passed the budget for this year, and if our estimates are correct, we should end the year 
with approximately 1.0 to 1.1 million dollars in the bank after all our bills are paid.  
 

Looking at the RITA revenue chart, we are still behind from last year’s revenue for the 
first three months. This is because the tax increase did not go into effect until January 
15th, and with the timing of the posting of taxes, we won’t begin to see an increase in our 
revenue until April or May.  
 

If we want to continue to be the best we must continue to invest in our Village. We cannot 
become complacent. If we do, the blight and crime is soon to follow. We can only become 
better if we have the resources to invest in updating our infrastructure, buildings, and 
parks. The increase in tax revenue this year will help us achieve this goal.   
 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, my office is always open.  
 




